
ASSOCIATION OF WEST MIDLANDS
MOTOR CLUBS

MINUTES OF THE ASSOCIATION ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON
Tuesday 4  th   April 2023  

Present:
Kevin Witton (Chair) John Arnold (Secretary)
John Jones (Vice Chair) Ian Jarrett (Training Officer)
David Simons (Minutes Secretary)

Delegates from the following clubs:
BTRDA, Driven by Us, Quinton MC, Owen MC, BRMC, Boundless, Rugby MC, Redditch &
District MC, Hagley & Dist. LCC, Loughborough CC

Apologies
Ross & Dist. MC, Stockport 061 MC, Bath MC, W&SSCC, Forest Radio 

1. Minutes of the AGM on 2nd March  2021
Proposed: Phil Darbyshire Seconded: Cathy Denyer

2.  Reports

a)Chairman’s Report
Kevin reported as follows:
My report is brief, as we have guests from Motorsport UK for our regular meeting,
but it is positive one.  It has been a very good year for both the Heart of England
Rally Championship and the Car Trials Championship and many thanks to Matt Walk
and Mark Hoppe respectively, for their hard work in making a success of both series

I  would  like  to  thank  all  the  Committee  members  for  their  help  and  support
throughout the year, but especially John Arnold who has been our Secretary for very
many years and is stepping down after this AGM.  He is handing-over the Secretary
role to David Simons, but will continue to support the handover during the year.

The Training provided by John Jones and Ian Jarrett continues to be the envy of other
Associations;  they  have  a  very  good  reputation  for  delivering  some  of  the  best
training in the country.

Finally, a thought for Bob Molloy and Mike Sones, sadly lost to us during the year.

b)Secretary’s Report
John confirmed his stepping down and handover to David.  He added his thanks to
the  Training  team  and  reported  that  the  membership  of  the  Association  is  very
healthy, with over 80 member clubs.
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c)Treasurer’s Report 
Kevin reported as follows:
The accounts are healthy, we have made a surplus of £435.01 and we have a total of
£17,895.51 in the bank.

3. Approval of Accounts for Year Ending 31st December 2021
Copies of the Accounts were circulated and agreed/approved by all present

4. Appointment of Officials of the Association for 2022
The appointment of officials was made en bloc as detailed in the Agenda, but with John
Arnold retiring / stepping down in favour of David Simons as noted above:

1. Officers

Position Elected
i. Chair Kevin Witton
ii. Vice Chair John Jones
iii. Secretary David Simons
iv. Treasurer Kevin Witton

2. Championships

i. Stage Rally Matt Walk
ii. Car Trials Mark Hoppe

3. Other Officials

i. Training Officer Ian Jarrett
ii. Web Admin Kevin Witton

5. Any Other Business
Dave Lucas proposed a Vote of Thanks to John Arnold for his hard work as Secretary
over  many  years,  a  proposal  that  was  enthusiastically  endorsed  and  agreed  by  all
present.

Meeting closed at 20:05
Next Meeting: TBC
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